
 

 TMHS PAC Meeting Minutes, April 30, 2012  

Attendees: 

Maura Rauseo, Cathy Burgoyne, Diane Dunlevy, Paula Fairweather,  Lisa Kuegler, Linda Poli,  Loretta 

Ryan, Linda Rekkbie, Kathy Benvenuto, Laura Hulme, Anna Barboza  and  Dr. Lally 

Introductions and Minutes: 
Co-chair Diane Dunlevy opened the meeting at 7:15 P.M. The March 26th minutes were presented and 

approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer’s report was presented and approved. (A deposit of $30 which was in question was made by 

Linda Poli for an Applefest table deposit.) 

Requests: 
$250 for Trivia Night Sign Holders was approved (these can also be used at Applefest) – Maura will 

purchase.  ANL – requested $1,500.00 for Chinese food, artist and bathroom supplies – this was voted 

on & approved. Request by Senior Class for $300 for water and snacks for field day was approved. 

 

Principal’s Report/Discussion: 
Dr. Lally thanked the PAC for the tablecloth donations for the college fair.  There is not a lot of storage in 

the new school building.  Dr. Lally and the administration would like to see ANL continue. 

The Ipad Pilot program is going well.  A survey will be distributed to the students to get feedback. 

There will be 4 more Ipad carts for the new school. 

Dr. Gerry Leone will be at TMHS on May 4th @8AM to talk about Destructive Decisions in conjunction 

with the SADD group.  Parents can view if they wish  

Art Show May 4-5th. Band Concert on May 5th. 

Babysitting will be provided during Town Meeting next week.  MCAS & AP exams are scheduled the 

week of May 14th.  NHS induction on May 15th.  

Graduation will be held at the Tsongas Arena this year on Friday, June 1st.  

 

Town Wide PAC Meeting Update: 

Reminder: Please do not use the PAC e-mail list to send reminders about Town Elections.  Dr. 

O’Connor would like to see all the schools participate in an Auction Fundraiser next year. 

 

Meeting Discussion: 
Loretta Ryan and Linda Rekkbie will be PAC Co-Chairs for the 2012/2013 school year.  Joanne Foley and 

Cathy Burgoyne will continue as Co-Secretary.  We will need to find a new Treasurer – Loretta has 

approached a couple of people and hopes to have someone in place by the May PAC meeting. 

ANL is looking into storage for all the materials used after their event.  Pod Storage on-site is being 

considered till the move into the new high school building takes place. 

Tax Exempt status for the PAC has been filed by Lisa Kuegler.  There was discussion about amending the 

current by-laws to allow alumni members to vote next year. 



Scholarships: 
The Scholarship Committee met, reviewed and selected the recipients of the 8 PAC Scholarships. There 

were 20 applicants. They have given the names to Karen O’Brien.  A point system was used for selection.  

They still need to make the certificates for distribution.  Diane Dunlevy is going to share the materials to 

do this. Students will need to provide proof of attendance from the college in order to receive the check. 
One alternate was selected as a back-up for the award.   

 

Applefest:  

Meeting notes from the Applefest meeting on April 24th were covered. (See attached) 

Additional proposed costs for the 25th Anniversary Applefest are $900.00.  This expenditure was 

approved. 

 

End of Meeting:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 P.M....   

Next meeting is scheduled for May 21st at 7 PM in the TMHS guidance office. 

(Notes recorded by CB) 

 


